
M O T I O N

Moved by Council Member                        , seconded by Council Member __________, 

that the City Council has reviewed the September 20, 2022, staff report from the Interim 

Director of Community Development regarding Consideration of a Moratorium on 

Developments with New or Converted Drive-through Waiting Lanes in the City 

(“Report”), and hereby directs staff to undertake and complete a study and review of the 

potential physical, social and environmental impacts of new and existing drive-through 

waiting lane developments in the City, the impact of the current design, development 

and other land use standards and requirements on such development, including, but not 

limited to, whether there is a need for additional drive-through waiting lane development 

in the City, as further described in the Report and pursuant to City Council direction at 

the meeting.

Vote as follows:

 Ayes:

 Noes:

    Absent:  

   Abstain:


